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His Excellency The President of The Republic of Portugal 
MARCELO REBELO DE SOUSA 

visits California September 23 - 29, 2022 
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Dear Lusitano Club members and friends, 
     Hope this summer has treated everyone well and hopefully you had 
a chance to get away with family or friends.   
     Now that the children and young adults have returned to school or 
will be going back to school, we wish them a wonderful in person 
school year.   
     Thank you to our dedicated Board of directors for their efforts this 
last quarter. We were able to hold our annual picnic successfully. It 
was fun to see and hang out with those that were able to attend. We 
missed the ones that could not attend this year and hope to see more of 
you at our future events. 
     Those who attended the Lusitano Eastern Europe/Oberammergau 
trip had an amazing time seeing the sights and enjoying the town of 
Oberammergau and the Passion Play where it is only put on once          
every ten years. After a two year delay due to the Covid 19 pandemic, 
the play was revived this year. 
     On September 27th, we celebrated Portuguese Heritage Night with 
the San Francisco Giants at Oracle Park and had the pleasure of the 
President of the Republic of Portugal Marcelo Rebelo de Sousa             
present and throwing the ceremonial first pitch. What a memorable 
night!   
     This year’s Lusitano Scholarship award went to Connor Casey. 
Congratulations! Our annual scholarship grants are opened to all 
members 18 years and older pursuing a college degree. Applications 
for next year’s grant will be opened for acceptance in January to July 
2023.  
     Thank you to all our members for their continuous support and 
hope to see you all soon. Please check our Club calendar for our                
upcoming events.  
     Also, special thanks to Fundação Oriente Portugal for sponsoring 
our quarterly Lusitano Bulletin. 
     Yours truly, Chris daRoza, President 

2022 Calendar of Events  

Sat, Oct 15: Ten-pin Bowling Social, Bel Mateo Bowl, San Mateo 
Sun, Oct 16: Our Lady of Fatima Mass/Lunch hosted by Macau 
           Cultural Center in Rossmoor, Walnut Creek  
Sun, Nov 6: Cooking Class, Macau Cultural Center, Fremont 
Sat, Dec 17: Lusitano Christmas Party, San Mateo Elks Lodge  
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COOKING CLASS  
Learn how to make  

EMPADA de PIEXE “Macau 

Fish Pie”  
with Dorothy Oliveira 

An all time Macanese favorite             
usually made and eaten during  

the Christmas season 
 

Sunday November 6, 2022  
1:30 - 4:30 pm  

Macau Cultural Center  
109 J St, Fremont, CA 94536 

 

COST: $12 
 

Please register by October 28th  
to lusitanoclubusa@gmail.com or call Maria at 415-990-5534 

 

Ten-pin Bowling Social 
Join us for some fun, meet and greet on  

Saturday, October 15th 11am  
at BEL MATEO BOWL 

4330 Olympic Ave, San Mateo, CA 94403 
 

Cost: $15  
(2 hrs of bowling, shoes included) 

 
Please RSVP by October 8th  
to lusitanoclubusa@gmail.com  
or call Chris at 415-218-5504 so                    

we can book enough lanes. 
Hope to see you there! 

Payment will be collected at the alley. 
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LUSITANO CLUB  
proudly presents our 

ANNUAL CHRISTMAS dinner dance 

COST  
$35.00 Lusitano members (ages 19-61) 

$18.00 Lusitano senior & youth members,  
& children (ages 4-12) of current members  

$22.00 Children of non-members (ages 4-12) 
All Children under 4 years of age no charge 
$45.00 Non-members / Late reservations                                      

received after December 1st 
 Please remember to advise names/ages of children 12 &                        

under when you RSVP so Santa can bring a gift from the North 
Pole and be present with your kids at 6pm to welcome Santa 

RSVP by November 30, 2022 
to Chris at 415-218-5504 or lusitanoclubusa@gmail.com 

Mail check to Lusitano, 7222 Cutting Blvd, El Cerrito, CA 94530 

Saturday, December 17th 6-11pm 
     San Mateo Elks Lodge 

  233 W. 20th Avenue, San Mateo, CA 94401    
(Enter from right side of building/parking lot)  

 
    
 
 
 
 

 6pm  Visit from Santa / No Host Cocktails    
  7pm  Dinner Buffet  

  8:30 - 11pm DJ Music / Dancing / Raffle / Prizes     
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Cornstarch Cookies “Genete de Cornstarch” baked by Dorothy 
Oliveira will be available for sale once again this Christmas to              

support our LUSITANO Scholarship Fund. To place your order, 
email us at lusitanoclubusa@gmail.com by October 28, 2022.            

Orders will be available for pick up on Saturday, December 17th at 
the Christmas Party, San Mateo Elks Lodge or requested for pick up 

week of December 5th in San Francisco or Walnut Creek area.              
Mail orders available with added UPS charges to be advised.  

Please make check payable to LUSITANO CLUB and mail by              
November 10th to: 7222 Cutting Blvd, El Cerrito, CA 94530.                                                        

PayPal, Zelle or Venmo also accepted payable to Maria Roliz at 
415.990.5534 or m_roliz@yahoo.com      

MACAU SWEET TREATS  $13.00 per box                                                                               
Provided by Lusitano Club of California   

 
ALUA FOR CHRISTMAS !!! 
The  Leitao Brothers will  be taking              

orders again this year for Alua  

 
Please enclose payment with your order. 
Cost: $13.00 per cake X ____  =  $______ 

Please make check payable to Donald Leitao and mail to: 
Donald Leitao, 1087 East 33rd Street,  Oakland, CA. 94610 
Tel:  (510) 599-3327 Email:   Donald_Leitao@yahoo.com 

Paypal, Zelle and Venmo are also accepted,                                             
please use the above phone number or email address 

Deadline for placing your order is October 28, 2022. 
Orders will be available for pick-up/delivery at the Christmas party             

if notified. Please contact Donald Leitao to arrange for pick up. 
There will be additional charge for shipment via U.S. Postal Service. 

 
Postage for domestic Priority Mail: 

1-2 cakes $11 
3-12 cakes $17 
13+ cakes $23 

To place your order, kindly complete the form below.   

mailto:m_roliz@yahoo.com
mailto:Donald_Leitao@yahoo.com


 

 

Consulate General of Portugal in San Francisco  
https://www.saofrancisco.consuladoportugal.mne.pt/en/   

Macanese Families  
(A website dedicated to preserving and disseminating our  

Macanese culture, history, and genealogy)  
http://www.macaneselibrary.org  

Instituto Internacional Macau (IIM)  
(You can find videos and latest info on their published books which 

may be purchased from Lusitano Club)  
https://www.iimacau.org.mo/  

Websites of Interest 
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     An Annual General Meeting of Members of the Lusitano Club of 
California, a  California  non-profit  mutual  benefit  corporation will            
be held at 3pm on Saturday, February 4, 2023, at Macau Cultural            
Center, 109 J Street,  Fremont,  CA 94536, for the following purposes: 
     1. To elect a board of up to 11 directors, including 4 directors who 
will also serve as President, Vice-President, Treasurer or Secretary, to 
serve for the ensuing year  and  until their  successors are elected; and 
     2. To consider and  act  upon  such  other  matters as may properly 
come before the meeting or any adjournment thereof. 
     Only Members on record at the close of business on September 30, 
2022 are entitled  to  notice  of  and  to  vote  at  the  meeting  or  any              
adjournment thereof. For eligible Members  who  will  not attend the 
meeting in person, absentee ballots and proxies will be mailed out by 
the Club by December 31, 2022. Absentee  ballots and proxies must be 
signed, dated, and  received  by mail  to  the  Lusitano Committee, 7222 
Cutting Blvd, El Cerrito, CA 94530 by February 4, 2023 or by hand           
delivery before the call for votes at the meeting on February 4, 2023. 
     Nominations for directors and officers in writing stating the name 
of the Member nominated and, if applicable, the officer position for 
which such Member is nominated, must be submitted to the Lusitano 
Nominating Committee, 7222 Cutting Blvd, El Cerrito, CA 94530, by 
mail or email to lusitanoclubusa@gmail.com to be received no later 
than December 15, 2022.  All  voting  Members  18  years of age and 
over on record at the close of business on September 30, 2022 are         
qualified to be a director. List of nominees will be available after         
December 20, 2022. 
     By Order of the Lusitano Club Board of Directors  

Notice of Annual General Meeting of  
Members and Elections on February 4, 2023 

 

 

https://www.saofrancisco.consuladoportugal.mne.pt/en/
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      The Macau Cultural Center has been doing well with our rentals 
and we hope to host more Club functions at the hall now that covid 
has subsided a bit. 
      Our next scheduled event will be on Sunday, October 16th as we            
celebrate Our Lady of Fatima with a mass and lunch in Rossmoor. 
Hope to see you there!  

Macau Cultural Center “MCC”  
by Maria Roliz, President 

     NOSSA SENHORA DE FáTIMA 
Sponsored by  

Macau Cultural Center, USA 
& Fundação Oriente, Portugal 

  
SUNDAY, OCTOBER 16, 2022 

11:00 AM MASS 
ST. ANNE'S CATHOLIC CHURCH  

1600 ROSSMOOR PARKWAY 
WALNUT CREEK, CA 94595 

  

12:15 PM LUNCH 
FAIRWAY ROOM, CREEKSIDE CLUBHOUSE (ROSSMOOR) 

1010 STANLEY DOLLAR DR, WALNUT CREEK, CA 94595 
Directions: Tell Security you are going to Creekside Clubhouse. 

After clearing Security, go straight on Rossmoor Parkway. 
After the 3rd STOP Sign, turn Right into Parking lot. 

  
COST:  

$12.00 (Members of Casa de Macau, Lusitano or UMA) 
 $20.00 (Non-members) 

                                    No refunds for no shows 
  

Please RSVP by October 7th with names of attendees to Flavia 
Greubel at 925-285-2051 or macauculturalcenter@gmail.com 

with check payable to Macau Cultural Center,  
7222 Cutting Blvd, El Cerrito, CA 94530 
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Lusitano Trip to Eastern Europe 

by Vivienne Xavier Jordan 

     Old Castles, meandering river 
cruises, a once every ten years 
magnificent play;  a  thirteen  day  
adventure awaited our group               
to Budapest, Vienna, Prague,                  
Oberammergau, and Munich    
from June 16-28. Eighteen of us 
travelled from Nor Cal, So Cal, 
Brazil and Florida to converge on 
Budapest, the 1st stop on our trip.     

I was fortunate to arrive a day 
early, and visited the largest                 
European thermal bath, at 
Szechenyi Spa & Baths. The  
wonderfully bright yellow colors 
of the Palace and the modern         
Renaissance style are a true            
eye-catcher and expansive, very 
easily occupying at least 2 city 
blocks. We enjoyed exploring and 
soaking in the 18 pools, with  
temperatures ranging from 100 °F 
to the 50 °F pool. Maria Roliz tried to lure Hunter into the very cold 
pool by blocking the temperature sign and pretending to stand in warm 
water, but he was not fooled by her trickery. 
     Our trip officially started with a private dinner at the hotel, where 
everyone met and got to know each other. We spent three days in              
Budapest. Our tour guide filled us with facts and history. We toured 
Buda and Pest; two cities in one! Buda on a hill,  historical part of the 

city and Pest on a plain, its 
shops and boulevards both 
separated by the Danube  
flowing  between them and 
connected by magnificent 
bridges. We marveled at the 
beauty of the buildings and 
were captivated by the history. 
It was also sobering to see  
remnants of the wars, such as 
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“Shoes on the Danube”, sixty 
pairs of period-appropriate 
shoes out of iron adjacent to 
the riverbank representing the 
shoes left behind by Jewish 
people who were shot and 
thrown in the river by the 
Hungarian military in the 
1940s.. 
     Our next stop was Vienna, 

where we spent three days. A few 
of the places we visited were the 
City center, Schronbrunn Castle    
(a wedding gift to Maria Theresa) 
and Melk Benedictine Abbey from 
the 11th century where at least 
100,000 books are. Venturing          
outside the tour, we attended a 
classical concert performed by a 

string quartet at the Baroque St 
Peter’s Church. We sat in the hard 
wooden pews and enjoyed Mozart, 
Schubert to Vivaldi, a wonderful 
ending to the day. The next day, 
some of us explored the Belvedere 
Museum, where we were able to 
see many of Gustav Klimt’s works  
including  the  “Kiss”, (depicting  
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an embracing couple kneeling in a grassy 
patch of wildflowers), which is even more 
beautiful when seen in person. Having Uber 
was extremely useful in getting around             
outside the tour. Virginia Tsai, Patrick and 
Etta Siu purchased the world famous Sacher 
Torte cake and generously shared it with us.  
It was delicious and decadent and went very 
well with coffee. One item checked off the 
bucket list. 

     After a 5 hr bus ride, we arrived in 
Prague. Fortunately for the group, we 
had Tai Chi master Eugene Jew and       
Yoga master Virginia Tsai show us a 
few routines to stretch our sore backs 
and muscles that were tight from sitting 
so long. We visited Prague castle        
(founded in the 
9th century), 

and explored several towns with old bridges 
and alleyways. Our third and last river cruise 
was on the Vltava River and was particularly 
unique not for the abundant picturesque 
views, nor the delicious food and wine but 
for an engineering feature, river locks. The 
dinner cruise entered a gated area, the area 
filled with water, raising the water level, then 
the 2nd gate opened to the raised portion of 
the river and continued on its merry way. A 
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mini version of the Panama/Suez  
canal. Another item checked off 
the bucket list. 
     Oberammergau was the next 
stop on the tour, and as reported 
from Maria Roliz, it was quite a 
contrast to the cities we had just 
visited. Its rolling green hills, 
fresh crisp air and chalets                 
reminded her of scenes from the 
Sound of Music where Maria       
and the Von Trapp children              
frolicked in the nearby country-
side. After a relaxing day leisurely 
exploring the town and laying out 
on the loungers and soaking in the 
sun, the day culminated into the 
highlight of the trip, the Passion 
Play. It was a lengthy, opulent 
and spectacular production by the 
local townsfolk with more than 
half of the village on stage. It was 
interesting to know only those 
who have been born and raised in             
Oberammergau or have lived in 
the village for at least 20 years 
can become part of the Passion 
Play cast, children exempted. It 

was captivating, wonderful, sad 
and moving all at once.   
     Our final stop was Munich, 
home to centuries-old buildings, 
historic sites, numerous museums, 
beautiful parks and castles where 
we spent the next two days. 
     The trip was excellently 
planned with a perfect blend                     
of planned tour and free time, 
walking/exploring mixed with            
relaxing meandering lunch/dinner river cruises. There was much                 
camaraderie and everyone had a super great time. Many thanks             
to Bonnie Braga and Maria Roliz for arranging the trip. Looking               
forward to the next Lusitano trip.  
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Lusitano Summer Picnic 

        A picnic in a cautionary window of Covid was successfully held 
with a moderate number of supportive members on July 30th. Hats off              
to all. For, surely, they were rewarded with a picnic to remember.     

        Our president, directors 
and volunteers, came through 
with thoughtful planning,                  
purchasing and preparing a 
scrumptious meal. The aroma  
of the BBQ was evident as                  
people strolled in to claim their  
favorite spots. A big shout out  
to those who manned the pit -
Chris, Hunter and Leo. There 

was such an array of 
food, hot dogs, hot links, 
finger licking BBQ  
chicken, Leo’s special 
marinated tri tip, and      
in lieu of hamburgers,  
Hunter’s tender pulled 
pork sliders.  

The accompanying sides were macaroni salad, potato  
salad, fresh green salad and roasted corn on the cob. All 
seasoned and cooked to perfection. The delicious meal 

brought smiles, and groups gradually relaxed into commiserating over 
their experiences with covid, travel and family. 
The energetic conversations laid bare an appetite 
for dessert. Maria Roliz prepared her special  
mango pudding.  Cathy and Camille prepared a 
refreshing almond jello with fruits. All rounded 
out by sweet wedges of watermelon. It was not 
quite the “mega million”, however,  the lucky 
raffle winners were Victor Wong, Sylvia Chun, 
and Brandon Butera. As the afternoon drew 
near, our ongoing gratitude for the entire team 
for their loyal commitment and hard work. As 
facets of a mosaic, each and every one of you 
make up the embodiment of the Lusitano Club. 
So, till we meet again …. Let’s keep our minds clear, and our hearts 
open. 

by Sheila Jun 
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President of the republic of Portugal 
  marcelo rebelo de sousa visits california 

     The California Portuguese community 
was graced with a special visit this past 
week by the President of the Republic of 
Portugal, Marcelo Rebelo de Sousa, as he 
toured around California accompanied by 
other dignitaries including the Secretary 
of State for the Portuguese Communities, 
the Ambassador of Portugal to the United 
States, and our SF Consul General of  
Portugal to visit with the community.      
     For us, September 25th was a historic 
event for our Portuguese community in 
the SF Bay Area as His Excellency visited 
San Jose. There was a beautiful mass held 
at Five Wounds Portuguese National 
Church in San Jose. A reception preceded 
the mass at the I.E.S. Portuguese Hall 
next door. It was a fabulous celebration 
and gathering of the proud Portuguese 
Community in support of Dr. Marcelo 
Rebelo de Sousa’s visit. We listened to 
him talk about how proud he was to be in 
California during his visit where he stole 
the show with his fondness of taking 
Selfies  with  everyone.  He  expressed  in 
his speech the importance of letting          
people know that you are Portuguese and 

please come back to Portugal to visit our great motherland. It was such 
an honor for me to meet him          
personally and present him one of 
our "Got Minchi" t-shirts during 
one of our selfies together and let 
him know that this was from our 
Macaense Community.   
     He graciously accepted it with 
a smile and said “ah yes, Macau".  

Viva Macau!     
 Viva Portugal! 

by Leonardo Xavier 
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SF GIANTS 

Portuguese 
Heritage 

Night  

On September 27th we celebrated the 8th Annual 
Portuguese Heritage Night with the SF Giants vs 
the Colorado Rockies at Oracle Park with our 
members and the Portuguese community. It was 
such an honor and treat to have his Excellency, the 
President of the Republic Marcelo Rebelo de Sousa 
throw the ceremonial first pitch .... and a plus that 
the Giants won. What a night to remember! 
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by Maria Roliz 

TIBURON  
PORTUGUESE MURAL 
GROUND BREAKING 
CEREMONY 
 

       What a fun and memorable             
morning in Tiburon for the dedication 
of the azulejo mural commemorating 
Marin’s Portuguese dairy heritage on 
the site adjacent to the old Little Reed 
Dairy which now stands the Del Mar 
Middle School on September 28th.  
        It was an absolutely gorgeous  

and perfect day to take advantage and welcome the President of the            
Republic of Portugal Marcelo Rebelo de Sousa for a ground breaking 
ceremony during his California tour. Everyone cheered as the               
President arrived walking down the trail with his delegation of                       
dignitaries and significant contributors of this mural project. 

         His Excellency once again made a              
wonderful impression and gave an excellent 
speech and expressed how much he enjoyed 
his visit to California. He grasped hands, 
kissed cheeks, posted for photos as he did 
throughout his tour of California. He took               
innumerable selfies with those in attendance 
including myself. It was indeed an honor to be 
in the presence of a people’s President and we 
are all so thankful of his visit. We wish him a 
safe trip back home. Boa Viagem! 

         The basis of this new mural comprised of azulejo tiles to be                 
imported from Portugal is designed by California-Azorean artist João 
De Brito who was inspired by the area surrounding the old Little Reed 
Dairy and his impression of it. The tiles will arrive in November and 
Joe and Eddie Faria will be installing them. This is a wonderful                         
addition to the public art around Marin that highlights our Portuguese 
heritage. Dairies in the late 1800s and early 1900s were operated by 
Portuguese-Azorean immigrant families and were a key facet of the 
overall economy in Marin. 
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Chau Chau Chili - A Macanese family recipe that my dad Rigo 
used to make often at the many big house parties we had. The  
portions in this recipe has been adjusted for smaller meal portions.  
 
Ingredients: 
2 lbs boneless pork   
½ pkg preserved turnip 
1 pkg dried shrimp medium size 
12-16 dried black mushrooms 
1 pkg brown bean curd ½” thick 
½ pkg frozen green soy bean 
1 green bell pepper 
1 bottle 8oz sweet bean sauce 
1/3 bottle 13oz chili bean sauce (Toban Djan) 
½ tsp salt 
½ tsp pepper 
3-4 Tbsp soya sauce 
1 Tbsp sesame sauce 

 
Cooking Method: 
• Soak the mushrooms and shrimp for few 
hours until soft. 
• Cut everything (pork, turnip, mushrooms, 
bell pepper, bean curd) to 1/2” cubes. 
• Marinate pork in salt, pepper, soya, sesame 
sauce. 
• In a big pot, fry the dried shrimp then the 
pork until brown. 

• Add sweet bean sauce and half the amount of chili bean sauce and 
continue to fry in pot adding the mushrooms and turnip, coating all 
with the sauce while cooking. 

• Add water to cover all ingredients. 
• Bring to a boil, then add bean curd and soy beans. 
• Cook over medium fire for 10 min.  
• Add bell pepper. 
• Cook another 10-15 min until water evaporates a little. 
• Add sugar and adjust to add more chili bean sauce as needed. 

 
Best to eat with steamed rice. Serves 6. 

   RECIPE by Maria Roliz 
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Congratulations to Connor Casey, recipient of our 2022-2023                           
Lusitano Scholarship Grant, and Thank you for sharing your story! 
 

           Attending the 2019 Luso-American              
Education Foundation Cultural Youth Summer 
Camp at UC Santa Cruz was one of my               
fondest childhood memories. I loved learning 
about my Portuguese heritage alongside fellow               
Portuguese students, many of whom I stay in 
contact with to this day. My interest in this camp 
was piqued after listening to my grandparents’ 
stories about Macau. This experience instilled a 
sense of pride in my heritage, and I’m grateful 
that my family has kept their Macanese traditions                   
alive throughout my childhood and have been 
actively involved in making lasting contributions 

to preserve the culture of the Macanese community for the last 40 
years. 
            Growing up in Macau, my grandfather, Roberto João De Graça, 
has had the most significant involvement of anyone in my family. Ever 
since moving to the United States, he has held leadership positions                  
in Macanese cultural organizations and dedicated countless hours to 
support the community. For instance, he was involved in approving the 
purchase of the Macau Cultural Center in Fremont and contributed in 
writing the bylaws. He even donated $10,000 for the windows of the 
building. In terms of his leadership, he has been President of UMA for 
its Concord and East Bay chapters, and served as director and VP of 
the overall organization. As a matter of fact, he is such a highly            
respected member of the community that he represented the Macanese 
when the President of Portugal visited the Bay Area. Additionally, my 
grandfather and grandmother (Margaret De Graça) were interviewed, at 
the request of Lusitano, by a college professor at UC Berkeley about 
Macanese culture. 
           Along with my grandfather, my family as a whole has been 
deeply involved in preserving our heritage. My older sister, Emma, is a                
director on the board of Lusitano, involved in the Youth Program at the 
Cabrillo Civic Club, a member of UMA, loves learning about 
Macanese history, and plans to attend the Youth Encontro to Macau. 
My younger sister, Morgan, loves to make Macanese food, especially 

2022 Lusitano Scholarship Recipient 
“Connor Casey” 
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Minchi (my favorite!), and continues to try out new recipes in the            
Lusitano bulletin, such as Pastéis de Nata. Additionally, all of us                     
have attended the annual Lusitano Christmas party, picnic, and Día                       
de Portugal Festival for many years, and many of my relatives                       
have attended the language courses at the Macau Cultural Center. 
            Personally, besides Portugal winning the 2016 European 
Championships (I’m a HUGE Ronaldo fan… nicknamed Conaldo!) 
one of my favorite moments in celebrating my Portuguese heritage 
was carrying the Lusitano banner during the 2019 Día de Portugal               
parade. 

         Additionally, I’m a confirmed 
Catholic who serves as an usher, 
greeter, and Youth Group volunteer 
at St. Mary Catholic Church in           
Walnut Creek, so I really appreciate 
that many of the Macanese teens I 
meet are Catholic. My family and I 
are proud to be Macanese, now more 
than ever, and I plan to pass on the 
traditions of the Macanese people to 
my kids and grandkids, and further 
my knowledge of Portuguese culture 
at the University of Notre Dame. 
        Thank you! It is an honor            
to receive the Lusitano Club of                
California scholarship grant! 



 

 

Celebrating ARNIE BARROS at 100! 

     A call for celebration! Parabens to our always 
smiling, much loved, charming, gracious, and               
active centenarian Arnald “Arnie” Barros. 
     Born in Shanghai on July 26, 1922, Arnie was 
quite the accomplished equestrian, soccer and                
softball player , dancer and motorcyclist. Arnie and 
his family relocated to Hong Kong after WWII, 
then again to San Francisco in the late 1950s, 
where he raised his family and still currently                 
resides. Arnie enjoyed a long and prosperous              
career with Otis Elevator until his retirement.  

      Arnie was also a tournament level 10-pin bowler who won many              
trophies before he moved onto lawn bowling in 1990, joining the San 
Francisco Lawn Bowling Club (SFLBC), and subsequently winning many 
championships. Arnie still bowls today and after 32 years, is the oldest 
active bowler in the Club’s 121 year history. He served as their President 
and long time Chair and social coordinator over the years.  
      On his 100th birthday, the SFLBC network of friends and family                   
celebrated his birthday by hosting a BBQ lunch in his honor with lawn 
bowling throughout the day. Arnie was presented with a Proclamation 
from the City & County of San Francisco declaring July 26, 2022 as             
Arnald “Arnie” Barros Day by his district supervisor Carmen Chu. A 
Proclamation from SFLBC was also presented to Arnie by its President.  
     Aside from being active with SFLBC, Arnie is involved with the 
Macanese community. He served as the President of UMA for many 
years, and is a long time member of Lusitano. He helped organized and 
taught beginners to bowl at our Lusitano SFLBC events.  
            What an accomplishment! Wow!  

Looking forward to living life to the fullest 
just like Uncle Arnie! Happy Birthday! 
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by Maria Roliz 
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THE  
PORTUGUESE 
HISTORICAL 

MUSEUM 
portuguesemuseum.org   

 
Have you been  

to the Portuguese 
Historical Museum 
at San Jose History 
Park, 635 Phelan 
Ave?   If not, it’s 

time to plan a visit 
now! 

   
They are open                

on the weekends  
12-4pm year round 

and house many    
interesting exhibits 

including a         
Macau exhibit.                                                               

Arnie’s family and relatives celebrating his 100th birthday! 
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Word Search 

C C A L A H C I L A A B O R R A 

A E M P A D A B E C A P R E A C 

P M A V E R Z O R C D A P M D N 

M I N Z Z M I R A R R O N E A I 

E A R O S L I L U H L B O R O B 

R E I R E A H N O G C H E A J E 

E P M R E A G B C F E I T R I B 

R M J A U M I A C H I B L A E O 

E A P F E J P A O D I J E A F J 

B E R Q F E S W C H R I Z O B I 

I E M P L S W E C O R R Y E E E 

B E R A A P O R T C H A R I C F 

A R A C R O Z I R O H C R O A R 

L E A R E L A C S S R A U R E O 

O L N I V O H C A T A H C O U H 

B O B A L I C I O U S W E E R C 

Find these FOOD EATEN IN A MACANESE HOUSEHOLD 
scrambled upwards, downwards, across, backwards, or diagonally. 
MINCHI   CAPELA  TACHO   CURRY  ARROZ   FEIJOADA                       

BACALHAU   LACASSA   CHORIZO   BALICHAO  EMPADA 

BOOKS The Portuguese in China 1513-1999                            
Courage, Endurance and Adaptation                              

Author: António M. Jorge da Silva                    
(Published by IIM, Macau 2021)                
Cost: USD 25.00  

Macaense Cuisine -  
Origins And Evolution 
Author: António M. Jorge da Silva  
(Published by IIM, Macau Aug 2019)   
Cost: USD30.00 

Order from  
lusitanoclubusa@gmail.com 

Many other books are also available. Email us! 



 

 

 
A  quarterly  publication   co-sponsored  by  Fundação      
Oriente and Lusitano Club of California (a 501c4  
non-profit organization) for its members and people of   
Portuguese  descent  from  Macau  and  the  Far East.   
Subscription to the Bulletin is unavailable  separately. 
Club membership application can be downloaded 
from  our  website  at  www.lusitanoclubusa.org 
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Mailing Address:  7222 Cutting Blvd, El Cerrito, CA 94530 
Tel: 415-990-5534     Email: lusitanoclubusa@gmail.com      

Website: www.lusitanousa.org   
Facebook: Lusitano Club of California 

Editor/Liaison: Maria Roliz         Webmaster: Linda da Silva     

Lusitano Directors & Officers   

Directors:  

Emma Casey 

Suzie Ferras  

Lucille Figueiredo 

Jackie Gutierrez 

Tel: 
(415) 218-5504 

(925) 726-9543 

(925) 588-9041 

(925) 354-7999 

President:  
Chris daRoza           
Vice-President:  
Leonardo Xavier 
Secretary:  
Dominique Troost 
Treasurer:  
Jessica Xavier     

Tel: 

(925) 239-6200 

             - 

(650) 504-4947 

(650) 255-0243 
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